Originally sent March 2, 2017, updated May 26, 2017

Dear County of St. Paul Council,

For years Laurier Lake has been an unfortunate 'hot spot' for theft and vandalism. Especially during the winter when many of us seasonal residents relocate for the winter, but lately we have been seeing acts year round.

My neighbourhood, Waterton Subdivision, has gotten together to discuss ways we can help secure our neighbourhood. Furthermore we feel this action will help increase safety for all residents, especially children due to the increased high speed traffic that speeds on Poplar Drive.

Waterton Subdivision is located at the NE corner of the lake with the road, Poplar Drive, cutting through it to provide access to each lot. As property owners we are requesting information on the process/availability of closing one end of Poplar Drive.

We understand all the hurtles and are ready to work with each other and the county to overcome them.

I hope this initial communication will allow for discussion and provide our community the approval to proceed with our research and plan to present to Council.

Please feel free to contact me at anytime shawnjacula@gmail.com or directly at 780-581-9011.

Thank you!

Shawn Jacula

Lot 723 Poplar Drive Laurier Lake



